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ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, October 20, 2021

Present: 	Myke Furhman
Greg Manning
		Kathleen DiTullio
		James Kloos
		Michael Kiviat
		
1. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm by Mr. Furhman and then noted the only item on the agenda for discussion was the Holiday Sing Along.

2. Planning for EDC Sponsored Community Holiday Sing Along

Mr. Furhman asked Mr. Manning if he had any updates from his task list.

Mr. Manning said he did not have a chance to follow up with Public Works or Parks and Recreation but said he would check on vehicles on Memorial Field, insurance liability which he assumes the EDC would be covered under the Town plan and the health department in terms of serving hot cocoa at the event. He said based on what Parks and Rec was told for their event, he did not feel as if the health director would be in favor of the contact required for hot cocoa. Mr. Furhman noted at New Fairfield Days there was a beer garden. Mr. Kloos said the beer garden was pretty crowded this year but it was an outdoor tent. Mr. Manning felt an outdoor event where there is wind movement, there is a consensus that the spread of Covid is less so outdoors. 

Mr. Furhman said getting the answers will help with vendors and food. He suggested proceeding this meeting as if vendors and restaurants can be present. He said this would be a good opportunity to show off wares and said this is the Economic Development Commission. Mr. Manning said the group is going to have make a decision because he did not think the health director would not say cannot have hot chocolate or food. The EDC could listen to his opinion but still do what they want to do. Mr. Kiviat asked if a restaurant was going to serve food or hot chocolate, if the health department would see it differently. Ms. DiTullio said that was a good point as they would have licensing. Mr. Furhman said the precedent has been set with the beer garden.

Mr. Furhman said maybe the parking lot can be used for vendors so no vehicles go on the field. Mr. Manning said that was a good idea and the lot could be blocked off. Mr. Furhman said he was worried where attendees could park and there were some lots suggested including behind Town Hall, the annex, etc. Mr. Manning said he would ask Public Works.

Mr. Furhman said now the members need to recruit vendors saying he had spoken to the Food Center and the 440 Line. He thought the Goodie Shop should be there with Santa shaped cookies. He suggested splitting up the vendors by crafts or other and he could create a google doc. Mr. Kiviat liked the google doc to keep things organized since everyone knows different people and goes to different places. Mr. Furhman suggested the food and crafts. Ms. DiTullio suggested liquor stores. Mr. Furhman said every retail store could set up shop but may say they already have a retail location. Mr. Furhman said the EDC needs to figure out a general call to action.

Mr. Kiiviat said he spoke to a person at the Tribune who is very receptive to helping out. She said they would do an article or a press release. He suggested lawn signs and FaceBook. Mr. Furhman said the FaceBook info has been out for a month and a half and has had no traction.

Mr. Kloos suggested clariyfing how the sing along is going to work. He asked if this was going to be done by the gazebo or on the field. Mr. Furhman said the dignatary or emcee could be on the steps and participants on the field. Mr. Kloos said that would require a PA system. Mr. Furhman said the Town has some PA equipment. Mr. Kloos said a list of music would be needed to hand out. Mr. Kloos said there needs to be lights to get down to the field. Mr. Manning said Public Works will keep the lights up from the tree lighting ceremony. Ms. DiTullio suggested a QR code for all the songs that will be sung. Mr. Furhman suggested that could be on the EDC website on the Town page.

Mr. Kloos asked who was going to emcee the event and who would be the main singing group. Mr. Furhman said the EDC can put together a list of people of note to emcee and suggested maybe it could be someone from the Commission though he felt town leaders and legislative representatives should be invited to the event. Mr. Manning said both Ms. DiTullio and Mr. Furhman both speak well in public and he felt either one could be the emcee. He said the way he envisioned this working would be a one hour program with maybe five group of singers - one group sings one or two songs and then a sing along, then another group sings, etc. Mr. Furhman asked who would be in charge of soliciting the performing groups. Ms. DiTullio said she would take this on noting she had some groups she was already aware of and wondered if anyone knew any bagpipers.

Mr. Kloos asked what would happen if there was two feet of snow and Mr. Kiviat suggested the event be moved to the parking lot. Mr. Furhman suggested not dwelling on that just yet.

Mr. Manning asked how many people might show up saying he had gone to watch a band and only 30 people attended. He felt there would be no more than 100 unless organizations were invited to perform. Mr. Kloos said he felt it would successful if 50 people showed up but felt they needed an offering such as free hot chocolate or brownies. Ms. DiTullio said she thought candy canes would be given out. Mr. Manning said when it comes to a food item consideration would have to be given to nut allergies, etc. Ms. DiTullio said maybe bracelets or jingle bells for the kids could be a giveaway. She asked what New Milford does for their sing along. He said he would find out. She asked if karaoke was a possibility. Mr. Furhman said New Milford is a capella and said karaoke would require a projector and a screen.  Mr. Kloos said they should do songs everyone knows. 

Mr. Kiviat asked how big a song book would be needed and Mr. Furhman said 5x7 or 7x9, whichever is not cost prohibitive. Mr. Kiviat will look into prices. Mr. Manning suggested an 8 1/2 x 11 with 16 songs. Mr. Furhman said they could ask for a donation for the booklet.

Mr. Manning suggested a donation for the food pantry or toys. Mr. Furhman said Luks used to do a coat drive. Ms. DiTullio said she would find out if they were doing their coat drive this year.

Mr. Furhman said Ms. DiTullio would look up a charitable idea and the singing, everyone would look for vendors, Mr. Kiviat woudl work on press and marketing, Mr. Kloos would look into karaoke and technology stuff. Mr. Kloos asked if they were not going a capella noting it will be cold and dark on the field. Mr. Furhman said there will be ligjhts and people will bundle up, he said he was fine with no projector and just the PA. Mr. Manning suggested maybe a keyboard and a PA.

Ms. DiTullio asked if they had a Santa. Mr. Furhman said State Representative Bill Buckbee has agreed to be Santa. Mr. Kiviat asked if kids could take pictures with Santa and Mr. Furhman said he would advocate against that so as not to interfere with what Parks and Rec is doing. Ms. DiTullio suggested Santa could hand out the candy canes. Mr. Manning suggested he just walk amongst the crowd and if people wanted a picture they could take it. Mr. Furhman said he would rather Santa be the finale, he said he was not even sure he would advertise that Santa was coming. 

Ms. DiTullio said there was not going to be a coat drive this year. Mr. Manning said he would talk to Pat Del Monaco about a fundraising event and Mr. Kiviat said the DECA program at the high school does Toys for Tots.

	
Mr. Kiviat asked if anyone was going to contact the police and Mr. Manning said he would ask Public Works what they would suggest.

Ms. DiTullio suggested everyone send five of their favorite holiday songs they might want included in the song book. Mr. Manning said the sing along should be diverse. Mr. Kiviat asked if there would be any hannukkah decorations and Mr. Furhman said he would suggest the First Selectman have a menorrah set up. 

Mr. Manning said he would check about cars being allowed on the field and getting use of the parking lot for vendors; find out about whether police would be needed; insurance and how the beer garden worked; health department for food via vendors; and check on what charity the First Selectman might suggest.

Ms. DiTullio said she would reach out to churches for choirs, find solo singers and reach out to day care centers.

Mr. Furhman said he would reach out to local government representatives and set up the Google document. He asked Mr. Kiviat to take care of the press, price out the song book and check on signage. Mr. Kloos will work on the PA system.

The Commission will meet again next Wednesday October 27th at 3:30 pm to follow up.

3.	Adjournment

Mr. Furhman moved to adjourn the meeting at 4:31 pm, seconded by Ms. DiTullio and passed unanimously.
Aye: Furhman, Manning, Kloos, Kiviat. DiTullio

Minutes recorded by:
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